Tehama County Mosquito and Vector Control District
Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting May 11, 2022
District Office 11861 Highway 99W, Red Bluff, CA
President Hofhenke called the meeting to order at 12:05 pm with Board Members Lindner, Etzler, Mitchell, Turner, Manager Cox, Assistant Manager Larzabal and Robinson, technicians Junge, Joseph and Church.   Members Jones and Brower were absent.  
President Hofhenke asked for any public comment on non-agenda items.  Mr. Turner thanked everyone who helped put on the barbecue at Corning shop.
The minutes of the Regular Board Meeting of April 13, 2022 were then discussed. Mr. Hofhenke amended the minutes in paragraph 5.  Mr. Turner moved to approve minutes of the Regular Board Meeting of April 13, 2022 as amended.  Second by Mr. Mitchell.  All ayes.
President Hofhenke then began the discussion on employee salaries.  Manager Cox presented a proposal to the board on 2 years of increases with a higher increase in the first year due to high inflation. Manager Cox was asked about percentage increase for employees.  The increases would cover inflation for 3 lower paid employees at 8.6% and decreases with the 3 higher paid employees.  Mr. Turner asked if the employees were aware of this proposal and in agreement.  Manager Cox stated employees were involved with the proposal and approved it.  They would like the larger increase the second year due to projected inflation for the next year. Mr. Turner moved to table this decision on employee salaries due to 2 Board Members absence.  Second by Ron Etzler.  All ayes.  Manager Cox will make sure the Mr. Brower and Mr. Jones get a copy of the proposal before next meeting.  
Operational activities of employees are adulticiding for tree hole mosquitoes when weather permits. The cool and windy hinders a lot of outside work.  Manager Cox and John Larzabal attended the Quarterly MVCAC Meeting.  MVCAC budget, IT, Calsurv and legislation were some of items discussed.  Mike Robinson will be retiring at end of year.  Last work date will be in September to use up vacation and comp time.  A new employee will be employed in August or September.  
Revenue received in January was:

Current Secured


$12,096.24

Operating Unitary


           $.13

Current Unsecured


       $32.52

Prior Year Unsecured

     $123.17

Current supplemental

     $784.09

Current Area Assessment

   $4,403.57

New Area Assessment
   
   $8,291.28



Total


  $25,731.00
       Warrants totaling $19,984.36 were discussed.   Manager Cox supplied a copy of the employee payroll warrants for the month. Mr. Turner moved to approve warrants and payroll.  Mr. Lindner seconded.  All ayes.
The meeting adjourned at 1:00 pm to the next Board Meeting on Wednesday June 8, 2022 at 12:00 pm at the Red Bluff Office. 
___________________________                         __________________________

Chuck Brower, Secretary



Rod Hofhenke, President
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